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June 1, 2023 marks an amazing milestone at FBC, Floresville!
Tetry Smith was called as our Minister of Music on that date, and is the longest serving Music Ministet in
our historyl He and Sandra have faithfully served as a team, and we are grateful and blessed! Tetry’s most
obvious ministty is the music for our church, including our Sunday morning Adult Choir and Praise Band
(which has included music for two setvices until Covid.) He has successfully “walked that tightrope”
straddling the demand for both hymuns and contemporary music with a “blended music” setvice. He is also
responsible for Team Iidz Praise, the Youth Praise Band, and anything that involves music in FBC. This
has included music for many weddings and funerals throughout the years, plus special musical
presentations at Christmas, Haster, Thanksgiving Community setvices, etc.

Other tesponsibilities include our Audio/Visual Ministry, and like with the youth and children’s choits, he is
blessed with wonderful helpers to make it all work. Without the Audio/Visual Ministty, we wouldn’t have
good quality sound and projection cach week, something that we all rely on.

Another area of ministry in which Terry leads is out Senior Adult Ministty. For years he has visited home-
bound and nursing home residents, often being accompanied by a deacon. He has been such a blessing to
these folks as he visits, prays with them, and btings joy to people who ate often ovetlooked. This ministty
includes planning an outing each month for the “Fun Bunch,” driving the bus and taking seniots to
restaurants, etc, for a little day trip. This is an eagetly anticipated event of fun and fellowship for many of
our seniors.

Tetry also drives the bus each Wednesday to pick up children and youth at our campuses after school to
enable them to attend chutch activities, a tremendous outteach to families in our community. This act of
service has brought in numerous kids to our programs over the yeats.

Terry weats “many hats” and has always been available in any atea of service. He has officiated at
occasional weddings and funerals, has counseled individuals and staff for various teasons, and if not doing
the music himself, often runs the sound board during weddings and funerals. He has assisted in church
services for the nursing homes, V.A. home, and has driven the bus to take the youth to camp (and often
stayed as a camp counselot) fotr many yeats.

All over Flotesville Tetry is known as a friendly and humble man with a ttue setvant heatt. Sandra has
wotlked beside him (like in coordinating weddings, etc.) and behind the scenes, but together, they are a real
team! Terry serves in both big and small ways, but no act of service is insignificant. For example, he gets to
the church every Sunday morning at 6:30 to turn on the heat or air conditioning, lights, coffee pots, etc. so
everything is ready and comfortable when we attrive. On many occasions he has driven senior adults to San
Antonio doctor appointments when needed, and over the past six months has been out only full-time
pastoral staff membet available to us. Philippians 2:3 comes to mind when we think about Terty and
Sandra’s humble, gentle spirits. “Do nothing out of selfish ambition or vain conceit. Rathet, in humility
value others above yourselves.” God has blessed us abundantly with Bro. Tetty & Sandra, and we are SO
gratefull Let’s congratulate and celebrate them all month!!!
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Tetry Smith was born on May 31, 1958 in Pleasanton, the third of six children (one gitl and five boys.) His
love for music began at age 6 when his grandparents gave him a small toy organ. Later in high school, he
practiced on the church piano after school. Terry’s family moved to Bishop with his dad’s job, and he gradu-
ated from Bishop High School in 1976. Out of his graduating class of 90, three friends followed the Lotd in
full time worship ministry and remain close friends to this day. Tetty attended Texas A&I University, and
later served a year with Friendship Ministries based in Colorado Sptings, CO. This ministry traveled around
the U.S. holding backyard Bible Clubs and petforming concetts at schools, churches, schools, nursing homes,
and prisons. It was duting this time that Tetry felt the Lord calling him into full-time ministry. Following
this ministry, Terry served in several churches in Texas, including Jonestown, where he met Sandra, who was
setving as an interim youth leader. The first time they met, she called him “Brother Smith,” a point of hu-

Everybody has a “past”—even Bro. Terry!
ybody P Y

mor to this day. (Now, when he’s “in trouble,” she calls him “Tetry Dale!”)  They were mattied in 1985
and later added two daughters, Bethany and Rachel to the family.

Tetry setved as a Supetintendent and Administrator of a small private school in Austin, in addition to being
the church’s music minister. In 1999, he was called to Trinity Baptist in Pleasanton, the chutch whete he was
baptized as a child. He setved there until being called to FBC, Flotesville on June 1, 2003.

Tetry has also been an active member of the Singing Men of South Texas (SMOST) since 1999. This group
is comprised of cutrent and retired ministers of music dedicated to shating the Gospel of Jesus Christ in our
nation and abroad. One of the highlights of this ministry was in 2012 when Terry and Sandra, setving with
SMOST, took a two-week mission trip to Ukraine—an expetience they will never forget and for which they
will always appreciate the generosity of FBC members who helped sponsor theit ttip.

Tetry and Sandra have two grown daughters (Bethany & Rachel), two sons-in-law, and one beautiful little
granddaughter, Audrey, who lights up their wotld! They are also blessed with a church family who loves and
appreciates them!
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The Pastor Search Committee is pleased to teport
that we are making great progress in our search for
our next pastor. We have narrowed the list of
candidates down from the otiginal 170 resumes to
the top 5, and are working to determine our top
candidate. Keep in mind that a candidate will also be
“checking us out” too as he tries to detetmine God’s
will for his ministry. Please continue to be patient and
be in prayer that God will reward our efforts with the
pastor that He has for us—and that there will be an
amazing unity of spirit in FBC when the new pastor
arrives. Most of us probably have our “ideal pastor”
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$109 per person for in mind, but God’s choice is always best. It is our
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Womenofjoy.org

Judy Whitley
256-355.1554

Secretaty, Pastor Search Committee

Ladies Bible Study’
Wednesday Mornings
o s

@)

aeaies
o MN2,O%
o o

NS NN N NN NN NENNNNREENNEENENEENEENENEEEEN

H

H vou Be on!
i 10 God

St ; B
ea-d Ghed
s sackeg rest's

. Booksare.
in the office for $5.




Opelatlon Christmas Child is at work in the background and we now have 20
boxes packed. 14 of those boxes have a panda bear to make a little girl quite

~ happy.

, There are now some bags in the making for Matchbox cars. These will be for
5-9 year old boys. On the lookout for some deals on cars for these bags.

If you can help with purchasing some of the items or supplies needed, or have
suggestions on what would work for some more boxes, we have plenty of
boxes waiting to be taken and filled. Team up with a friend(s) and choose an
age you want to fill 6 boxes for.

Consider joining our FB group “Floresville FBC - OCC” to stay updated.
Become part of an opportunity to reach children in far away places so they can
learn about Jesus.

For more information
Text or call Sallie Bluff at 830-391-2344 .
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0 Roof Repairs on.the Fel!owshlp Hall
and God!s Playhouse will'wrap up by

May 31st, 2023

« Work will start'soon on the Parsonage
in‘preparation for our new:Pastor



